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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to be a good friend and enjoy healthy relationships’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Lewis M
Luke W
	Lilia S
Jaxon O
	Oscar M
Eva T
	Thea
Darla-Rae M
	Joey H
Alex N
	Sophia K
Kate L

	Year 1
	Junvi C
Frankie L
	Alexander C
Harley T
	Freddie A
Bonnie W
	Elissa P
Freya C
	Oscar M
Yin Ho C
	Myles H
Rory J

	Year 2
	Rufus C

Amber C
	William B
Lucas O
	Effie K
Freddie T
	Charlotte F
George L
	Harry W
Alexander P
	No Name
Rosie W

	Year 3 
	Evie M

Darcie E
	Harry D
Dulcie A
	Alice M
Jack L
	Thomas V
Eleanor H
	Avie W
Charlie P
	Ella W
Ava K

	Year 4
	Harvey S
Ava L
	Evelyn T
April R
	Filip E
George W
	Louie M
Maisey BB
	Cordell C
Rodrigo C
	Sophie T
Theo P

	Year 5
	Jessica G
Savanna T
	Esmee R
Isabelle P
	Sophie S
Oliver L
	Zachary C
Aaron W
	Evie P
Niamh B
	Curtis T
Janet C

	Year 6
	Charlie F
Joshua C
	Saengarun K
Raya L
	Alfie H
Evie N
	Ellie H
Rory C
	Annalise S
Nancy P
	Jack A
Dominic S

	Walliams
	1049
	Rowling
	1499

	Dahl
	1062
	Cowell
	1048


Comic Relief Red Nose Day

Last Friday, the children of Lowton West took part in fundraising for Comic Relief. They supported Red Nose Day by taking part in activities across school, organised by the Lowton West School Council. The children looked fantastic in their red-themed outfits as part of our non-uniform day! The School Council delivered an assembly to explain the importance of the fundraising that Comic Relief does. The children were very confident and clear when delivering their ideas. Well done, School Council! 
The School Council has judged both the ‘Tell us a Joke’ and ‘Count the Red Noses’ competitions, and the winners were announced in last week’s and this week’s Friday celebration assemblies:
	Class
	Tell a Joke
    Winner
	Count the Red Noses
Winner

	Class 1
	Oliver Y
	Leon K

	Class 2
	Jaxon O
	Qizhi C

	Class 3
	Theo BW
	Heidi W

	Class 4
	Oliver W
	Hilary Y

	Class 5
	Isabelle M
	Evelyn H

	Class 6
	Vincent H
	Alex P

	Class 7
	Stanley S
	Eva H

	Class 8
	Ava K
	Charlie HH

	Class 9
	Amelia C
	Eva K

	Class 10
	Freya E
	Ava L

	Class 11
	Oliver L
	Grace B

	Class 12
	Betsy B
	Mia W

	Class 13
	Adrian C
	Phoebe M

	Class 14
	Poppy R
	Isabella D


The final total raised for Comic Relief/Red Nose Day was £561.00, so thank you everyone for all of your support with donations, and thanks to Miss Green (our PSHE Subject Leader) and the School Council for organising this event.
No Dogs allowed on the premises

Please note that dogs are not allowed to be brought nor carried onto any area of the school premises, including the area at the bottom of the path by the crossing patrol. Thank you.

Summer Uniform:
As the warmer weather approaches, and with the summer term starting in just a few weeks, I would like to remind parents of the school policy for summer uniform. You may view the whole School Uniform Policy on the school website by clicking here, and scrolling down the page, but in brief, the summer uniform is as follows:

Grey trousers

Plain grey shorts may be worn

Grey skirt/ pinafore

Pale blue short-sleeved polo shirt with or without the school logo

Maroon sweatshirt or cardigan with or without the school logo.

Plain white or grey socks.

Red and white checked dress – to be worn with white socks only. Please note that dresses with a white collar are allowed, but the rest of the dress should be checked. Dresses with a full plain white top (from the waist upwards) are not allowed.

Black Shoes (no trainers, no leisure shoes and no boots unless medically necessary).

Shoes should not have high heels and should not be slip-on shoes (for health and safety reasons).

Plain sun hat

Thank you for your attention to the policy.
Friends Association Rescheduled AGM
The AGM is on Thursday 3rd April at 5pm in school; please come and find out about what the Friends Association does.  They are always looking for new members and ideas for fundraising.
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Year 1 children will be going on their trip next week on Thursday 3rd April. Please remember that the children are due to return to school slightly later than usual, at about 3:30pm. Please pass on this information to anyone who collects your child from school. The details are on your completed School Spider survey, available by clicking the ‘Read More’ link in the introduction.
School Dinners Price Increase and applying for Free School Meals
We have been informed by Local Kitchen that, because of the increase in prices of their basic ingredients, they will have to increase the cost of school meals; therefore, from the new school year starting in September, school meals will increase in price to £13.25 per week.
This is an ideal opportunity for us to remind parents to apply for (income-based) Free School Meals through their local council. You can apply via the Wigan Council website by clicking here, or by completing a form obtainable from the school office. Children 
Next week, (week commencing Monday 31st March) with the exception of Wednesday 2nd, it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. Wednesday will be the Easter menu: Easter roast chicken dinner with Yorkshire pudding (no mince and onion pie this week), with chocolate cornflake cake as the dessert option.
Out of School Achievements

Lottie W of Class 6 passed the Swim England Stage 5 test last week, and has now moved up to Stage 6. Well done Lottie.
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Multi-Skills (last session)
	Tuesday 1st April
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 5
	Multi-Skills (last session) 
	Wednesday 2nd April
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 4
	Fencing (last session)
	Monday 31st March
	Drop off at 8am at main front entrance

	Year 5
	Zumba
	Monday 31st March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Booster lessons
	Tuesday 1st April 
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
